PTO/PAWS Meeting

March 5, 2019 Minutes

Attendees:
Nicci Crowley — President Kristian Armendarez
Rachel Caciagli - Treasurer Milinda Carr

Kristy Aiken - Secretary
Melissa Roberts

*Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 3:35.
*Approval of Minutes: The February meeting minutes were approved.

*Financial Report: The current balance is $10,382.77. Paint was purchased for K and 1° grade
at a cost of $191.34. Dry Erase Markers were purchased for every teacher at a cost of $156.84.

*Principal’s Report: Mrs. Roberts reported that students did very well on the Cycle 3 Interim.
Scores are increasing.

The Movement Ed Program was amazing. Dr. Seuss Day went well. Students brought in jars of
peanut butter and jelly that were donated to Renew. Class pictures will be March 19™. The
CMAS testing schedule will be in the March issue of Cat Tales which will be sent home
tomorrow, March é™. Strike Zone will be here March 15™ for a motivational assembly. Tutoring
is being added for second and third grade. We have a mom volunteer who is helping pop
popcorn so that Mr. Laymon is freed up to work on other things. The Trauma-Informed Training
staff attended in February was very informative. May 1° will be the 5™ grade Maturation
presentation.

*Old Business

*CMAS Testing: It was approved to spend $100 for snacks. Kristian Armendarez
volunteered to contact City Market about donating snacks as well. PAWS also approved $200
for daily incentive prizes to be given out during testing.

*New Business

*Teacher Requests: First grade is going on a field trip to the Ag Expo on March 15™. It
was approved that PAWS would pay for the bus expense if needed. Kristy will check with Ms.
Stevens.

Mrs. Carr requested money to purchase supplies for the Science Club she is starting for 4™ and
5™ graders. $100 was approved.

*Other: Kristian Armendarez presented fundraising campaigns through Avon. One is
door to door and the other is online. Mrs. Roberts will need to clarify with District Administration
if an online fundraiser is considered an outside fundraiser. The District only allows us to do one
outside fundraiser a year, and we have already done ours for this school year.

Kristy reported there are only two youth Mesa t-shirts left after sales for the Movement Ed
Program. Nicciis going to get a price from a local vendor and place an order.

PAWS will provide lunch for staff the Friday before Spring Break which is March 22",



*Parent Questions: None
*Next Meeting: The next meeting will be April 9™ at 3:30 p.m.

*Adjourn Meeting: The meeting was adjourned at 4:34 p.m.



